Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, May 20, 1991

Present: Edwin Rowehl, Chairman, Philip Dwight, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.

Ralph Brooks, Police Chief, presented the selectmen with drafts of changes to the Town Ordinances.

A change relating to alcoholic beverages being consumed within view of the public and making provisions for the Selectmen to issue permits to allow alcohol on Town property for special occasions are two of the changes proposed. After reviewing the proposed changes, Phil moved to accept the changes, second Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Ralph also proposed a noise ordinance which will set guidelines for the police department to follow when enforcing noise control.

The Selectmen will study the ordinance before making a decision.

Selectmen reviewed the skateboard ordinance. Phil moved to adopt the ordinance. Second Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Dave Boule', of Antrim Lumber, offered to make flower boxes for all the large windows on the Town Hall and Eric Tenney, of Tenney Farm, offered to donate the flowers. The boxes are to be attach to the building. Phil moved to accept the donations. Second, Ed. All in favor. So moved. Both Mr. Boule' and Mr. Tenney will try to have the flower boxes in place by Memorial Day.

John Davy, responding to a letter requesting a report of CUT, informed the selectmen that the timber cut on his property was stolen. He has been in contact with Gil Testa and plans to take the persons responsible for the theft to small claims court. Selectmen will consider if Mr. Davy is to pay the tax on the timber cut as well as doomage. No decision at this time.

Phil moved to accept the minutes of May 13. Second, Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Mr. MacCulloch will be reimbursed for legal expenses incurred in the transfer of property he bought at auction from the town. Town attorney did not do the deed at the time of purchase.

Phil suggested a bulk mailing to the tax payers bringing them up to date on town ordinances, budgets, the many projects being accomplished by volunteers in town, etc.. No decision at this time.

Selectmen will study a new fee schedule for construction in town. Phil is working on guidelines for construction under \$1000.

Although Antrim complied with the regulations set by the court, to keep current, Ed will attend the meeting scheduled for selectmen relating to choosing the jury list.